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e. When the Strategic Planning Committee (SPC) met did they gather data, and could that data be
used to jump start the taskforce’s work? The SPC did not gather any hard data. Other university
bodies have researched this subject in the past and their data is available.

f.  Communication on the taskforce creation and their subsequent research should be clear,
frequent and transparent to minimize concerns.

g. What is the threshold of participation in the vote to legitimize its result? There is little concern
that this vote will not solicit large numbers of staff and faculty participation. This issue is integral
to the operation of the entire University.

Ill. CFO Update, Wilson Garone 2:25-2:30

a. Work Progression

i. Work is being done to generate 5-Year net tuition revenue projections. These
projections are based upon feedback from the deans, historical trends, market trends
and student demographics. The FY21 projection is very granular. Projections further into
5-Year plan are increasingly abstract.

ii. Initial projections are showing steady, small growth at just under 1%. This trend is in line
with the institution’s financial history.

iii. Working with the consulting firm on an enrollment strategy plan.

iv. Working on initial projections for the Center for Science and Innovation (CSI) and other
potential growth programs i.e. Nursing, Computer Science etc.

v. An update on the work progression will be presented to the BOT this week.

b. Most departments are already operating with very little to spare and yet, are still being asked to
re-assess their budget lines. In this spirit of uncertainty, how will communication be maintained
so that policies are clearly articulated, misconceptions are avoided and so an additional drop-in
community morale is avoided?

i. Proactive understanding of the impact of the issues and formulating recommendations
to best handle potential impacts. The CFO invites all faculty to be candid and frank, and
to let the financial department know exactly what is happening so that solutions can be
found for any problems that arise. There was a lack of coordination in the beginning of
this process (regarding the NTT concern). The Provost’s office is working on devising
new ways of communicating and engaging with the community about the ongoing
financial repositioning.

c. Some of the SU community is feeling a disconnect between the Strategic Directions Document
and the impending budget cuts. There seems to be a lack of ability for fa[fo)-6.63(g )JJOhng5.9 (Tw 2.065 0 T¢
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f. Advance notice and knowledge of impending changes would be very beneficial to boost the
commitment of faculty and staff in the financial repositioning of the university.

IV. Reviewing and Updating the Academic Integrity Policy, Joelle Pretty & David Lance 2:30-2:43
Upon review of the Academic Integrity Policy, the following changes are being explored to re-write the
policy to be more clear, fair and efficient.

a. Current Challenges/Problems:
i. 11+ people
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Introductions of the Board Members and Additional Guests

There is a scheduled private session between the Presidential Search Committee and the AcA on
March 18" at 3:00 pm for a more in-depth discussion.

Ms. Piasecki thanks the AcA for welcoming the board representatives to the AcA. At the
November 2019 BOT (Board of Trustees) meeting, the process for the Presidential Search was
discusses. Father Steve Sundborg will formally submit his letter of retirement to the BOT this
week and the Board will officially launch the presidential search.

Betty Woods is an alumna of Seattle University. Ms. Woods has been involved with SU for many
years, in many capacities. Ms. Woods was a Seattle University board member from 2005 — 2017.
Ms. Woods is the retired CEO of Premera BlueCross. Ms. Woods has also been the director of
other public companies including, Beckman
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How can faculty help with the search? The AcA will be available as a resource to the
search committee. The committee will also be posting regular updates to the web.
There will be open forums with faculty. The AcA will have a direct meeting with
WittKeifer. First action item is to determine the campus’ criteria for the next president.
Gathering this information first will assist and expedite the consulting firms search for
qualified candidates.

Who will be directly responsible for marketing the University to potential candidates?
Every touch person during the process with the candidates will be Seattle University
centralized. The consultants have immersed themselves in meeting the constituents of
the university and gathering criteria for potential candidates.

The SGSU VP offers the undergraduate student government as a resource to the BOT
and to the presidential search committee.

In addition to providing inspirational leadership, any candidate must be an effective
fundraiser. WittKeifer consultants are a specialized division that cater to academic
institutions. The consultants are well-versed in academic executive searches. There is
the additional consideration that it is no longer required that the president be
specifically Jesuit, however it is still required that the candidate must be Catholic.
What is the committee’s greatest challenge? And what is the expected size of the
candidate pool; who is out there and who will be interested? There is concern that
similar or identical searches will be happening nationally at the same time as SU’s
search. Ms. Woods and Dr. Vassall are confident that if the candidates feel the same
energy that they both felt during their initial interview process, that there will be a large
pool of qualified candidates drawn to the University.

To what degree will non-traditional candidates be considered? The focus of the
committee will center on the candidate’s understanding of the university, the role of
faculty and staff, the integral operations of a higher education institution, and a deep
understanding of academia.



